Don Barto - Trustee

Report for Tuesday, March 14, 2023 Meeting

Daily updates with Leo regarding management concerns and decisions
Answered emails from concerned resident for roads condition

Received emails regarding garbage trucks still driving through the cul-de-
sacs. Need to discuss this at the board meeting AGAIN!

Updates to Facebook for resident information

Attended meeting with department heads, Leo and management from
Raintree village

Briefly met with Chief Kaiser regarding personnel issue
Attended the fire department alumni luncheon
Answered calls from residents for various issues

Meeting with Karen Mayfield and volunteers to organize the community
picnic

Working on list of requests for meeting with the county on Thursday



Kellie Schlachter — Trustee
Report for Tuesday, March 14, 2023 Meeting

No updates for 911 alternative funding.
Was on RCOG Zoom meeting 2/27 and gave TAC update. Next TAC meeting 4/12.

Working with county on sewer — sewage back up issues. A resident reached out. This
has been a problem for a long time. First time they ever had sewage.

Contacted former state rep to ask about Governor letting us fly the flag at half-mast. If it
was a current official in office could ask. Not done for a past fire fighter. Discussed flag
code.

Researched flag code because a resident reached out and had an issue with the flag
being lowered for Bob Green. Found no criminal act or repercussions if a flag is
lowered. Zero financial or criminal risk to the township. Spoke to Leo and he did
research on the proper way to honor a fallen fire fighter and we bought a new flag and
also a township flag is being made.

Reviewed payroll and in office several times to sign checks.

Daily communications with Twp Admin to keep updated.

Daily review of emails.

Daily review of police logs and asked questions.

Read and reviewed February meeting minutes.

Received update on the meeting with the trailer park management.

Resident reached out regarding no baseball diamonds to use for Shoreland teams. Sent
emails to WLS and following up with Jay Merritt.

Working with Leo and Keith on WLS old church property transfer from the city to the
township. Leo is working with John Borrell to find out what we have to do on our end.
City also has items to do before the transfer can happen.

Requested 2022 Police stats to post online. Received 3/7 from Eric Hart. Will be posted.
Reviewed budget power point.

Working with RJ on insurance renewal.



Leo Brittson — Township Administrator/Zoning
Report for Tuesday, March 14, 2023 Meeting

Met with management at Raintree village numerous follow up.
Blight calls.

Talked to Prosecutor about tree on Brophy will have resolution to declare a
nuisance.

Worked with Republic and Stevens about 2 cul-de-sacs being destroyed by
garbage trucks.

Prepared TruPay for use with pay per call fire fighters keep an eye on.
New employee setup.

Review Budgets.

Met with Chris, about police schedule and OT.

Took calls about issue with flooding on Shoreland.

Updated website.

Worked with Laura on project for Don.

Lexipol is caught up working with them on single sign on.

Fixed email issue www.washington-twp.com was blacklisted.

Worked with OTARMA about the summer picnic no extra insurance
needed.

Followed up on progress for Ferguson project.

Worked on process for Flag at fire station for fallen firefighter (Lifetime
member).

Loaned hard drive reader to Police.

Working on project to see if we can do better job purchasing.

Follow up on monthly charge for gasoline.

Requested change in police log to show what police officer is when on
duty.

Worked with all departments to use actual milage in cars when filling up
with gas.

Sent reminder about due dates leading up to monthly meeting.



http://www.washington-twp.com/

Chief Ron Kay — Fire Department
Report for Tuesday, March 14", 2023

Completed training and “Go Live” implementation of the Properties and
Inspections module to our ESO electronic record keeping program. This
module will be used to keep records of all township businesses and places
of public assembly as well as producing fire code inspection reports.

Chief Kay has been attending meetings with Lucas County and area fire
chiefs in regards to the future of ALS service in Lucas County.

Department hosted an alumni luncheon on 3/5/23. Event was very well
attended by many past members of the WTFD.

Chief Kay investigated with State Fire Marshall investigator 2 suspicious
fires in the Raintree Village Mobile Home Park.



Chief Chris Kaiser — Police
Report for Tuesday, March 14, 2023 Meeting

| attended and represented Washington Township at funeral services for retired Toledo
Police Chief and Former Police Chief of Ft. Myers, Fl. Derrick Diggs.

We received notice that the case of Harper Flowers that involved a pursuit and drugs
charges on 2-23-23, has been resolved. Mr. Flowers agreed to forfeit $4423.00 to the
police drug fund and he was sentenced to 6 months in jail.

Ptim. Todd Mocniak was sworn in and has an effective start date of March 1, 2023 He
has been issued his equipment, completed his firearms qualifications and started his in-
house training. Will be signing a conditional letter of employment

Detective Hart reports that a rape case that he was working on has been settled after an
arrest was made. The suspect has pled to a charge in Common Pleas Court and was
sentenced to 8 to 14 years in prison.

We have finally concluded the felony drug case involving a 2018 Genesis vehicle which
we confiscated. The suspect agreed to a plea deal and will be sentenced later this
month. The police department will see a substantial monetary amount after he is
sentenced from this case. Estimated amount $7500.00 up to $30.000 from this case.

We took a felonious assault report from St. Vincent’s Hospital in which a young female
was severely beaten in Raintree Village. She had her nose broken and cell phone
stolen. The incident was investigated and arrest warrants were issued for the suspect.

The unclaimed (PT Cruiser) on Gov deals auction site was sold last month for $816.00.
Obtained another title to unclaimed car (Saturn Vue) to be auction soon.

Will not be renewing the Leads Online subscription to an investigative database of
pawned and stolen property. We have used this service for approximately 10 years.
Due to budget constraints, we will forgo this service and save $1635.00.

The 2022 Police departments statistical data was put together by Eric Hart and is
enclosed for your review.



Chad Klavinger — Road Department
Report for Tuesday, March 14, 2023 Meeting

Patched potholes on Capri

Patched potholes on Jasik

Worked with county on sewer repair on Patriot

Work on Woodchipper

Set out High Water signs from heavy rainfalls

Work with county on a water main break on Pageland
Replaced stop sign and sign pole at Jasik and Holiday

Removed Shoreland and Point Place sign that was falling off pole on
Summit

Clean up fallen trees from storm

Follow up with County on storm sewer clean out

Clean up boat launches from storm

Note: Boat launches will be checked as we are out and about mowing or

any other work in the area. Will also check them after any storm mainly with
an easterly wind.



Laura Wishart — Hall/Shelter House
Report for Tuesday, March 14, 2023 Meeting

Don changed out the sensors on the toilets at the hall.

Repaired walls and painted. Thank you, Don.

Returned unused paint from hall painting back to Menards.

Received 18 calls this month inquiring about rental.

Booked 17 future rentals for the Hall.



